HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS
REP. THOMAS A. ALBERT
CHAIR

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, February 10, 9:00 Room 352, House Appropriations, State Capitol
2021 AM Building

The House Committee on Appropriations was called to order by the Chair Albert.

The Chair requested attendance be called:
Present: Reps. Albert, Whiteford, Allor, Brann, Hornberger, VanSingel, Yaroch, Bollin,
Glenn, Huizenga, Lightner, Maddock, Slagh, VanWoerkom, Beson, Borton, Fink, Tate,
Hammoud, Peterson, Sabo, Tyrone Carter, Hood, Cynthia Johnson, Brabec, O'Neal,
Steckloff, Thanedar, Weiss.
Absent: None.
Excused: None.

Representative Whiteford moved to adopt the meeting minutes from February 3, 2021. There
being no objection, the motion prevailed by unanimous consent.

The Chair laid HB 4189 before the committee:

HB 4189 (Rep. Whiteford) A bill to make, supplement, and adjust
appropriations for various state departments and
agencies for the fiscal year ending September 30,
2021; and to provide for the expenditure of the
appropriations.

Representative Whiteford testified on the bill. Questions and discussion followed.

Jenny Marlon, representing Right to Life of Michigan, testified in support of HB 4189.
Questions and discussion followed.

Rebecca Mastee, representing the Michigan Catholic Conference, testified in support of HB
4189. Questions and discussion followed.

Julie Payne, representing Catholic Social Services, testified in support of HB 4189. Questions



and discussion followed.

Jenny Huntsburger, representing Womens Care Center, testified in support of HB 4189.
Questions and discussion followed.

The following person submitted a card in support of HB 4189, but did not wish to speak:
Garry Makvlawen, representing the Pregnancy Resource Center Lake Shore.

The following people submitted a card in opposition to HB 4189, but did not wish to speak:
Dr. Laura Owens, representing the Michigan Section of American College of OB-GYNs.
Amanda West, representing Planned Parenthood of Michigan.

Merissa Kovach, representing the ACLU of Michigan.

The following person submitted a card in support of HB 4189, but due to the time constraints
were unable to speak:
Jim Sprague, representing the Pregnancy Resource Center of Grand Rapids.

There being no further business before the committee, Rep. Thomas Albert adjourned the
meeting at 10:00 AM.
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